
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

April 27, 2021 

 

Dear Chair DeFazio and Ranking Member Graves: 

 

I am requesting funding for Woodford County Highway 23 in surface transportation reauthorization 

legislation. 

 

The project sponsor for this project is the Woodford County Highway Department and the project is 

located at Highway 23, IL 116 in Metamora to Tazewell County Line in Woodford County, Illinois 

61548. 

 

The funding is designated for highway pavement recycling and re-surfacing to extend the life of the 

pavement. 

 

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer dollars and is anticipated to have the following benefits: 

maintain the local highway system in a state of good repair, maintain and preserve the existing system 

which provides safe and efficient movement of goods and services within the region, and maintain and 

preserve an 80,000lb truck route within the region. 

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

_____________________ 

Darin LaHood 

Member of Congress 

April 27, 2021 

 


